
CIP Committee 
Capital Improvements Plan
Public Hearing
9/10/19 at 7PM in Town Office
Call to order: The hearing was opened at 7 pm by Jack Waldron. Present are: Jack Waldron, Nicole Maher-Whiteside, Rebecca Mason, Sheldon Perry, Kathi Padgett, Steve Gray.
Absent: John Wheeler
Melanie Streeter is present. 

The draft report was distributed. 

Jack gave a brief overview of the plan and what changes have been made/need to be made. The tractor should be $6500. Bridge amounts have been increased. Municipal building safety planning number has to move out to 2021.

Bridge capital reserves are in the plan for 2021, 2022, 2023, and 2024. Bridges have affected several year’s appropriations. Using the capital reserve funds will assist with leveling the estimated tax rate impacts.

Melanie asks about where the Town House would be included? It was previously under Town Government. Window sills and emergency exit are issues that are brought up to the group. A grant is available for storm windows. An estimate for the repairs is needed in order to determine whether it would be considered a Capital Improvement. 
She also questions a discrepancy around ambulance/rescue truck appearing differently in other places. The vehicle they will be purchasing is an ambulance. (correct rescue truck to ambulance on page 6).

The hearing was closed at 7:26 pm. 

Thank you to Jack for producing the report. 

Nicole made a motion to bring the report to the Planning Board as amended,  Rebecca seconded. APPROVED

Minutes from 8/27/19 meeting – Rating and Priorities – Bridges should be a B2. Upgrade command vehicle to B3. Rebecca made a motion to approve as amended, Nicole seconded. APPROVED
Adjournment –  Sheldon made a motion to adjourn at  7:35 pm, Kathi seconded. The meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Melissa Donaldson

Planning Board Clerk

